








 
 

Wellington-Guelph Housing Committee 
c/o Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Public Health 

503 Imperial Road, Guelph, ON, N1H 6T9 
 
 
          November 14, 2013 
Guelph City Clerk 
1 Carden Street 
Guelph, ON 
N1H 3A1 

          
Dear Mayor and Members of Council: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the 2013 Development Charges By-law.  The 
Wellington & Guelph Housing Committee is a non-partisan broad-based community group 
advocating for adequate and affordable housing for low and modest income individuals and families. 
 
We note matters related to affordable housing and development charges (DC) are not reflected in 
the By-Law and we urge Members of Council to consider the tools and charges available to support 
the development of affordable housing within the context of growth. 
 
As you are aware, affordable housing is a critical need in our community and an issue that cannot be 
tackled by the County as Service Manager alone.  Many municipalities are exploring all options for 
developing affordable housing for households with modest and low incomes.  Given the tools at the 
municipality’s disposal, an exemption from Development Charges for affordable housing projects 
approved for senior level of government funding should be stipulated in the By-Law (see Hamilton 
as example).  Also, developers interested in building affordable housing (80% of market rent) with a 
minimum commitment of 20 years should receive deferral of charges, or other incentives to 
encourage supply. If an exemption cannot be built into the bylaw, some process for expanding a 
fund to provide offsetting grants for DC for affordable housing units needs to be incorporated.  
 
Also, it is noted that Affordable/Social Housing is not listed in the By-Law as a service supported by 
Development Charges. We question why there is not a charge for this given the City’s commitment 
to ensuring housing for moderate and low-income households.  It is our understanding the City has 
an affordable housing reserve fund that could be enhanced through inclusion of affordable housing 
in the services listed for Development Charges.  Other municipalities (e.g. Halton Region, Hamilton) 
have a component of the DC attributed to social/affordable housing.  
 
Thank your for your consideration of these comments. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Suzanne Swanton 
Chair, Wellington-Guelph Housing Committee 
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